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Our front cover:   
Chanukah is the Jewish eight-day, wintertime ñfestival of lights,ò celebrated 
with a nightly menorah lighting, special prayers and fried foods. The  
Hebrew word Chanukah means ñdedication,ò and is thus named because it 
celebrates the rededication of the Holy Temple.  
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*  Of Blessed Memory 
** Exec. Committee 

Congregation Shaarey Tikvah is an egalitarian Conservative  
congregation whose members are passionate about Judaism. By combining 
meaningful and joyful worship, serious Jewish learning, social action and 
compelling Shabbat and holiday experiences, we create a vibrant spiritual 
community. 
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Steven Friedman has been a member of the congregation since 1983.  He is 
married to Harriet, volunteer extraordinaire.  They have two children, Reuben and 
Julia.  At various points in his career he worked with people with developmental 
disabilities, ran the Mental Health Unit of the County Jail, created a program to 
divert persons with severe mental illness from going to prison, created a program 
to help persons found not guilty by reason of insanity to transition successfully 
into the community after decades living in a hospital, oversaw the Suicide Hotline 
of the County, helped create, along with the Cleveland Police, the Children Who 
Witness Violence, and created the first housing in our County for people who 
were homeless and had a serious mental illness.  He also oversaw the renovation 

of the Cleveland Sight Centerôs headquarters and helped develop its call center, which creates jobs for 
people who are blind or who have other disabilities. 
 
Since retiring two and a half years ago Steve volunteers at Juvenile Court as a Court Appointed Special 
Advocate, working with families that have been adjudicated abusive and/or neglectful (and won the first 
CASA Volunteer of the Year Award).  He is also on the Advisory Board of Y Haven, which provides 
transitional housing for homeless men who abuse alcohol.  He loves to garden (dahlias, anyone?) and bake 
bread. 

 

 

5ÚØÏá ƞÚÖ âÐÌ 6ÈÉÕÌ  #ÐÈØäÔÈÐ 

&ßÑËÈë  $ÌÊÌÖÉÌß   ÍÚÕÕÚèÑØÏ  ÛÖ 5ÌßçÑÊÌá 

*ÚÑØ #ÈØâÚß 'Èßì ÑØ âÐÑá ÒÚëÍåÕ ÊÌÕÌÉßÈâÑÚØ ÚÍ âÐÌ #ÐÈØäÔÈÐ áÌÈáÚØ èÑâÐ 5ÐÈÉÉÈâ ËÑØØÌß ÈØË áÚØÏá 

ƞÚÖ âÚËÈë ÈØË ëÌáâÌßËÈë  ;Úä ËÚ ØÚâ ØÌÌË âÚ ÉÌ È ÏàÌÈâ áÑØÏÌß Úß ÌæÌØ ÊÈßàì È âåØÌ  âÚ ÛÈßãÑÊÑÛÈâÌ 

ÈØË ÌØÒÚë ÈØ ÌæÌØÑØÏ ÚÍ ÕÚæÌ  ÕÈäÏÐâÌß ÈØË ÊÚÖÖäØÑâì  
"ßÑØÏ âÐÌ ÌØâÑßÌ ÍÈÖÑÕë  

 ÍÚß ÈËäÕâá   ÍÚß ÊÐÑÕËßÌØ äØËÌß  äØËÌß  Ñá ƞÌÌ 

3ÌáÌßçÈâÑÚØá ßÌÝäÑßÌË Éë $ÌÊÌÖÉÌß  âÚ 3Úí Èâ  -  Ìêã    



A LESSON FROM RABBI SCOTT ROLAND     
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(To hear the song, visit: https://youtu.be/TUgBOm0LIQA) 

It seems like only a moment ago that we were taking that deep breath that comes at the end of the High 
Holiday season. Yet, in no time at all, the days have grown shorter and winterôs darkness is upon us. On 
December 12 we will light our first Chanukah candles.  

Our tradition sites several reasons for this non-biblical holiday. The Talmud links the observance to the 
holidays celebrated by idolaters surrounding the winter equinox.  In the apocryphal Book of Maccabees, we 
learn about the Hasmonean Revolt and the rededication of the Temple in Jerusalem. Elsewhere in the Talmud, 
we are introduced to the ñmiracleò of the oil. It can be overwhelming to assimilate all of these narratives into our 
modern Chanukah celebrations.  

When things get complicated, I find it helpful to try to strip them down to their root. At the root of this holiday 
has always been the statement I once heard from a teacher that, ñto be a Jew is to light lights in the darkness.ò 
This is our hallowed task and the sacred obligation to which we renew our commitment each Chanukah. 
Perhaps this is why I have always loved the song, ñBanu Choshech Legareshò. At its core, Chanukah reminds 
us of our position as light bearers.   

Rabbi Shneur Zalman of Liadi (b. 1745 in Belarus) noted that, ñOther holidays are celebrated with worldly 
symbols: Matzah on Passover, Sukkot on Sukkot etc. Only on Chanukah do we celebrate with a spiritual 
symbol, with light.ò Perhaps this is the reason why we have so many historical narratives surrounding the 
holiday, precisely because it is based upon an idea that we cannot physically grasp.  

The good thing about light is that one need not fully grasp it in order to help it spread. Each moment is an 
opportunity to let our light reflect upon the world. Each moment is an opportunity to illuminate the darkness. If 
each of us can shed a bit of light around us this season, then together we can create quite a glow! 

Hag urim samayakh, a joyous festival of illumination,  

 

Rabbi Scott B. Roland 
 

 

 

 

,˷˶ˠ˪ ˨˷ˣ˥ ˣˮ˞˟  

.˷˞ˣ ˶ˣ˞ ˣˮ˧ˡ˧˟  

,˭˦˵ ˶ˣ˞ ˞ˣˢ ˡ˥˞ ˪˩  

.˭˸˧˞ ˶ˣ˞ ˣˮ˪ˣ˩ˣ  

 

˨˷ˣ˥ ˢ˶ˣ˯ ,!˶ˣ˥˷ ˢ˞˪ˢ  

!˶ˣ˞ˢ ˧ˮ˲ˬ ˢ˶ˣ˯   

 

Banu choshech legaresh, 
beyadeinu or va'esh. 
Kol echad hu or katan, 
vechulanu or eitan. 
 
Surah choshech, hal'ah sh'chor! 
Surah mipnei ha'or!  
 

 
We have come to oust the dark, 
In our hands the light and spark.  
Each of us is one small light,  
And together we shine bright.  
 
Go away deepest, darkest night. 
Go away, give way to the light.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjV1prxzNDXAhWKz4MKHd1BBJEQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fboruachelohim.com%2Ftag%2Flight%2F&psig=AOvVaw3LiLBR60l-D7s8cvnEP6An&ust=1511385597595279
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Rabbi Rolandõs  
Class Schedule 

 

Shaarey Tikvah Shiur (Monthly, Wednesdays 7:30-9pm) 
12/20 ð The Psalms of Pesukei dõZimra:  
                    How We Warm Up for Prayer 
1/17 ð The Mitzvah of Baal Tashkhit (do not destroy) 

 
Video Lunch & Learn (Wednesdays 12:15-1pm) 
Topic: We will make our way through some teachings from the first 
chapters of The Tanya. The Tanya is an early work of Hasidic  
Philosophy by Rabbi Shneur Zalman of Liadi, the founder of what 
we know of today as Chabad Hasidism. 
 

December 20 
January 31 

 
Join these sessions from PC, Mac, Linux, iOS or Android: 
https://zoom.us/j/6316167693?pwd=FgCBRZ5GLG0 
Password: malchut 
  

Or iPhone one-tap : 
 +16699006833,,6316167693#  or +16468769923,,631 616 7693 
 

Or Telephone̔  

Dial: 1 669 900 6833  or 1 646 876 9923 
Meeting ID: 631 616 7693 
 

Participate in ¾ of the sessions in order to be invited to a special  
in-person lunch with Rabbi Roland in February! His treat! 

 
All adult learners welcome! 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Uxieh-ar6yluI6h7op6XZKSYsBouCEk8gVd84B6YWHI1-1Wn2ogOvwB0tdsIh0H-Sa_mYTnhby3zEZm9gk-G0fJCCHGC0GQrhtrEKCSpM7K2eWKDH6ij9wvB8z78A1oSUZsbtOi3cFCbmGEiRf61rTUr1qZJ_UJkcbUJWLN6JWnWdC1Bax_rxS_TUmb0VavWC3PB3ABTuuxwqWuoyUQsQ==&c=rhh55brIU


A MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT JEFF EPSTEIN 
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I'm continuously amazed at the volume of activity that goes on at our little shul and the tireless dedication 
of our staff and volunteers to keep up with it all. We're about halfway through the mad sprint from the end 
of the Jewish holidays to the end of 2017, and I keep reminding myself to try to pace myself for a 
marathon rather than keep up with the sprint! I'm not sure if there actually are shul meetings and 
programs five nights a week or if  it just seems like it, but it has been busy. I'm grateful to all our 
volunteers as well as the little staff that could - Rabbi Roland, Cantor Paller, Martha, Julie, Louise, Roz, 
and Frank - for keeping up with the frantic pace this fall. Here is just a snapshot of what is going on -- a 
mix of inspiration, education, and celebration with a dash of practicality.  

Strategic planning. Our strategic planning team, ably led by Ethan Karp, has had a flurry of 
meetings over the past few weeks as we work to put the finishing touches on our "strategic refresh" that 
we started late in 2016. With a focus on worship, membership, and fundraising, the plan has a great mix 
of forward-looking optimism and innovation, and I am really excited about the path it lays out for our 
community. The board of trustees will get a first peek at the plan in December, and then we'll send it out 
to our full membership for some feedback. Look for more on this over the next few months. 
 
Netivot. I was impressed and inspired by Julie Kaufman's lunch and learn on the new Netivot 
(Pathways) adult educational program, which helped lay the groundwork for us to find partners and 
pathways to pursue our own educational interests. For those of you who weren't able to attend, the 
concept behind Netivot is for each of us to define our own learning interests and leverage our professional 
staff to help provide connections to help us pursue those interests - whether those connections are to 
others in our kehillah with common interests, to resources, or to ideas on how to start learning. I 
encourage those of you who couldn't attend to contact Julie.  
 
Security. We are fortunate to have a dedicated group of volunteers, led by Michael Goldberg, who 
have advised us on ways to keep our building safe and secure. In the last six months we've added 
planters and bollards to protect the building and updated our security alarm system. Michael and his team 
recently met with Federation security and Beachwood police to look at our entry and access points, and 
the board will be taking up their recommendations in the coming weeks.  
 
Face to Face. On the heels of celebrating the milestone of educating their 50,000th student, Louise 
Freilich and her team of volunteers held a moving Kristallnacht commemoration on a recent Sunday 
morning. Face to Face is swinging into full gear with a solid schedule of students visiting our building. Our 
Face to Face steering committee, led by Sharon Fagin, has also been working to maximize the impact 
this amazing program has in the community. 
 
Cantor Paller Celebration. Deborah Coleman has been leading a strong committee to prepare for a 
concert celebrating Cantor Paller as his retirement approaches, and Cantor Paller has been hard at work 
preparing the music for this program. This Lyrical L'Hitraot will include some of our kehilla's favorite tunes. 
We are excited to establish the Cantor Gary D. Paller Musical Endowment Fund to help continue our 
musical traditions. Watch for details on how you can support this fund. 
 
Musical Futures. This committee, led by Ed Kneitel and Ethan Karp, has been hard at work 
evaluating options and planning the best ways to meet our musical needs in 2018. You'll be hearing more 
from them later this year and in early 2018 on specific plans and opportunities for feedback and 
community engagement. In the meantime, I encourage any of you with concerns about music going 
forward to contact me at 216-410-2200 or jeffreyepstein@gmail.com or approach any board of trustees 
member - we want to hear from you.  
 

Continued on page 7 

mailto:jeffreyepstein@gmail.com
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NOW AVAILABLE IN THE OFFICE 

 

 

Programs. The variety, volume, and quality of programming we put on is phenomenal here at 
CST. Over the past few weeks, just a partial list of the terrific programs we've had include short story 
night (thanks to Lois Novikoff and Laurie and Aaron Billowitz); Global Day of Learning (thanks to Karla 
Anhalt); online and in person classes by Rabbi Roland; a men's club breakfast with Mitchell Schneider; a 
Friday night scholar in residence thanks to USCJ; a Back to "Shul" night for youth education; and 
Chaverim Shabbat! There is a lot more coming, so make sure you check your email for information on 
future programs.   

There is a ton going on at Congregation Shaarey Tikvah. And there are dozens of people who dedicate 
long hours trying not only to keep our shul the special place that it is but to make it even better. We do it 
because we care about this place, we know how unique it is, and we want to give back to the community 
that has given us so much. If you're not involved but you want to be in any way, feel free to contact me 
or any volunteer and we can get you plugged into the right opportunity.   

PRESIDENTôS ARTICLE CONôT. 



A NOTE FROM CANTOR GARY 
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This article was originally written for the October 2000 bulletin. As I enter a new chapter in my life, it offers thoughts I wish 

to leave you with. It mentions and quotes from some songs I will be singing at the December 3rd concert.  

                                                             Now Is Fleeting 

 
Being a musician, I often find that songs help me express what I want to say. Stephen Sondheim wrote a wonderful 
musical called "Sunday in the Park with George," based on the life of the French painter, Georges Seurat. In it is a song 
called "Beautiful," in which the artist's mother sits in the park, wistfully wishing time could stop rushing forward. "Changing, 
it keeps changing, I see towers where there were trees. Going, all the stillness, the solitude...Sundays disappearing all the 
time, when things were beautiful. Fading, it keeps fading, it keeps melting before our eyes. Changing, as we sit 
here...Sundays disappearing as we look." She tells her son to "quick, draw it all," before the view she longs for fades away 
permanently. 
 
The artist responds to his mother's plaintive, nostalgic yearnings, "All things are beautiful, mother. All trees, all towers, 
beautiful. See? A perfect tree. Pretty isn't beautiful. 'Pretty' is what changes. What the eye arranges is what is 
beautiful." (Beauty is in the eye of the beholder.) "I'm changing, you're changing. I'll draw us now before we fade, mother. 
You watch as I revise the world." 

My beloved teacher, Reuben Caplin, alav hashalom, used to say that we live in a world of "dynamic uncertainty." Truly, the 
only thing we can be certain of is change. This is not necessarily a negative thing. Without its dynamic quality, life would 
be static; terminally boring; as Leonard Bernstein says in the text of his "Kaddish" Symphony - "Nowhere to go; nothing to 
know." Though all change is not perceived as being for the better, we must leam to ride the waves, or "go with the flow." 
 
Sondheim's musical ends with a song entitled "Move On." Here is a portion of the lyric: "Stop worrying where you're going 
- move on. If you can know where you're going, you've gone. Just keep moving on. I chose and my world was shaken - so 
what? The choice may have been mistaken, the choosing was not. You have to move on... Stop worrying if your vision is 
new. Let others make that decision - they usually do. You keep moving on. Look at what you've done, then at what you 
want, not at where you are, what you'll be..." 
 
So many of us hesitate when faced with choices in our lives; choices about relationships; choices about careers.  Surely, 
important decisions warrant reflection.  But we cannot allow ourselves to be paralyzed by uncertainty. We cannot afford to 
stand still while life, with all of its awesome and wonderful perplexities, passes us by. 
 
The prophet Micah says, ñIt hath been told thee, O man, what is good, and what the Lord doth require of thee: Only to do 
justly, and to love mercy, and to walk humbly with thy Godò (Micah 6:8).  Life is a walk, often much more brisk than we 
would like.  But we must continue to put one foot in front of the other. 
 
Another expression of the passage of time is found in a beautiful song from Leonard Bernstein's musical "On the Town," 
called "Some Other Time:" 
 
"Twenty-four hours can go so fast. You look around, the day has passed. When you're in love, time is precious stuff. Even 
a lifetime isn't enough! Where has the time all gone to? Haven't done half the things we want to. Oh well, we'll catch up 
some other time. This day was just a token. Too many words are still unspoken. Oh well, we'll catch up some other time. 
Just when the fun is starting, comes the time for parting. But let's be glad for what we've had, and what's to come. There's 
so much more embracing still to be done, but time is racing. Oh well, we'll catch up some other time." 
 
We can't control time, but we can control how we use it. Too much time gets squandered on petty minutiae. We need to 

use the time we have to show those people important in our lives that we love them. We need to use the time God 
grants us to accomplish our goals - to fulfill our destiny - to reach our full potential - to make real our dreams. 

One lifetime may not be enough. Yet it is all we have. May God grant us the wisdom to reevaluate our 
priorities and hold fast to what is important - a passion for people and for the beauty of life. 
 
We can't "catch up" some "other" time. All we have for sure is NOW - and now is fleeting. Let me share with 
you the lyrics to a song entitled "Fugacity," written by Pat and Victoria Garvey. It was used as the "sign-off' 
theme for radio station WCLV's "Saturday Night" program. The word "fugacity" refers to the fleeting nature of 
life. 

Conôt. on page 9 
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CANTOR GARYôS ARTICLE CONôT. 

"FUGACITY" 

Today is the first day of the rest of my life. 

I awake as a child to see the world begin 

On monarch wings and birthday wanderings. 

I want to put on faces, walk in the wet and the cold,                                       
And look forward to my growing old. 

                                                    To grow old is to change, and to change is to be new 
                                                 To be new is to be young again. I barely remember when. 
                                   My memory is stolen by the morning, Blotted out by the sun's hypnotic eye.  
                                                                       Out by the sun's hypnotic eye... 

 

Today is the first day of the rest of my life. 

I awake as a child to see the world begin 

On monarch wings and birthday wanderings. 

                                                      I want to put on faces, walk in the wet and the cold,  
                                                                 And look forward to my growing old. 

L' shalom, 

Cantor Gary 


